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RECEIPT OF QUERIES FROM SGX-ST 

 
 
The Board of Directors (the "Board") of Rich Capital Holdings Limited (the "Company") 
wishes to announce that it has on 11 September 2019 received the following queries from 
the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”): 
 

1. We understand that there are subpoenas received by the Company since late 
July/early August 2019. 
a. How many subpoenas were received and when? 
b. What are the salient points in the subpoenas?  

 
2. Does the AC view these subpoenas as material information requiring immediate 

disclosure under paragraphs 9 (m) and (o) of Appendix 7A Corporate Disclosure 
Policy? What is causing the late announcement of the subpoenas and related 
court matters in respect of the dispute with KIB?  
 

3. What is the latest status of the Oxley Batam Convention City Project? 
 
The Company is in the midst of preparing the responses to the above queries and will 
update shareholders in a further announcement. 

 
 

 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
RICH CAPITAL HOLDINGS LIMITED 
 
 
 
Giang Sovann 
Independent Non-Executive Director 
 
 
 
 
13 September 2019  
 
This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the 
Company’s sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”) in accordance with 
Rules 226(2)(b) and 753(2) of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the “SGX-ST”) 
Listing Manual Section B: Rules of Catalist.  

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST. The SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the 
statements or opinions made or reports contained in this announcement.  

The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr Joseph Au, Associate Director, Continuing Sponsorship 
(Mailing Address: 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Income at Raffles, Singapore 049318 and E-mail: 
sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg)  


